
 

Clandon CofE Primary School   
Newlands Federation - Roots to grow, wings to fly. 

 
Newsletter 21st April 2023 

 
Dear Families 
 
We hope you all had a wonderful Easter break.  Thank you to those who came to help 
tidy up the playground and communal areas on the first Saturday of the holiday.  Your 
help was really appreciated, and it was nice to come back to a tidy school at the start 
of term. 
 
School Uniform: 
Thank you to those who have taken the time to offer feedback on the uniform list sent 
just before the holiday.  We understand this has caused some confusion and 
complications, so we have taken on board your comments.  On the previous uniform list 
children in Key Stage One were required to wear more formal uniform, i.e., grey trousers, 
skirts and summer dressers.  This is now not the case, however if you have previously 
purchased this uniform, it is fine for your child to continue wearing it.  
 
On PE (Physical Education) and Forest School days children may still come to school 
dressed ready for these activities, there is no need to bring school uniform in their 
bags unless you feel this is needed.  The revised uniform list is available at the end of 
this letter and also on our website Clandon C of E School - School Uniform. 
 
Brigade – the school uniform supplier is offering a 10% discount on all uniform orders 
placed next weekend – Saturday 29th and Sunday 30th April.  You will need to enter 
SPRING23 at the checkout to activate this discount. 
 
Brigade have also asked us to let you know that the last date for uniform orders for 
delivery to school before the end of this term is Thursday 15th June.  The service will 
switch to home delivery from Friday 16th June until Friday 15th September. 
 
Important eSafety Update: 
Keeping our children safe online is an ongoing challenge as technology is continuously 
changing and it can be difficult to keep up.  This week, a parent has brought our 
attention to an app called Discord which is a free app allowing users to communicate 
via text, video and voice.  The logo is child-friendly and if you’re not aware of the app it 
could be easy to overlook it, but there is potential for your child to communicate with 
unknown users via the platform putting them at risk of receiving inappropriate content.  
We’ve attached an information sheet to this newsletter so that you can find out more if 
you wish to. 
 

https://www.clandon.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=School+Uniform&pid=37


We know that some of our children already have access to WhatsApp (which has a 
guidance rating of 16+ in the UK and Europe) so have also attached the information 
sheet for this app which includes guidance on settings you can alter to make it safer to 
use.  Please do take the time to read this if you have allowed your child to use 
WhatsApp and check your child’s settings. 
 
Rabbit Class visit to Marwell Zoo: 
We promised in the newsletter at the end of last term to bring you photos of Rabbits’ 
trip to Marwell Zoo.  Here are some of our favourite snaps 😊  

   

   

   
Our School Community: 
We marked the start of our new school term with collective worship.  We were all very 
happy to be back together in the school hall with its new safety netting!  This summer 
term will be very full of lots of learning, statutory assessments and plenty of fun 
activities to look forward to.  It is important that all children get the chance to work hard 



and play hard; this means that behaviour must be exemplary.  We have re-introduced 
our new two-week behaviour plan where the whole school works on one element of 
behaviour that will make a big difference to our school community.  This week and next 
we will be focusing on lining up really well!  Plenty of stickers and team points have 
been handed out this week!  
 
Father Barnaby started the week by telling us some untruths!  He said that he had 
glorious long hair, an orange jumper (he was wearing black) and all sorts of other tall 
tales.  The children were collectively horrified and pointed out that they knew this not to 
be true because they could see his hair and his jumper!  Barnaby went on to tell us the 
story of doubting Thomas and revealed that sometimes we can believe without having 
to see for ourselves. What a lovely start to the term.  
 
We are aware that many of you will not 
have seen the hall ceiling and netting.  It 
is not pretty but it does make the hall 
safe to use whilst we await work on our 
listed building.  Our thanks to Associate 
Governor, Christian who has worked 
tirelessly to get the hall back in action 
for us.  

 
Warmest wishes 
Vicky Voller, Headteacher & Stacey Reynolds, School Leader 

The Newlands Federation 

Email Vicky: head@shere.surrey.sch.uk   Email Stacey: sreynolds@clandon.surrey.sch.uk 

Tel Clandon: 01483 222442 Tel Shere: 01483 202198 
Active Hour mobile number 07377 147617   
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Summer Term Dates  
 *New dates added or updated event 

 

 
A

p
ri

l 

Mon 17th Whole School School returns for summer term 

Mon 24th Year 3 Walkability 

WB 24th Years 4 and 5 Bikeability Level 1 (letters have been sent to individual pupils)  

Wed 26th Key Stage 2 
Primary Music Festival at Dorking Halls (evening performance, 
parents can buy tickets, more info to follow shortly) 

 

 

M
ay

 

Mon 1st Whole School May Day Bank Holiday – School Closed  

Mon 8th  Whole School Coronation of King Charles III Bank Holiday – School Closed  

Tue 9th – 
Fri 12th  

Year 6 SATS  

Wed 17th 
– Fri 19th  

Kestrel Class Residential at Bentley Copse  

Tue 23rd Year 6 Guildford Junior Citizen Event at Guildford Spectrum 12.00-2.45pm  

WB 29th  Whole School Half Term Holiday – School Closed  
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Wed 14th New entrants  Open Evening for new families starting September 2023 

Fri 30th Whole School INSET Day – School Closed to Children for Staff Training 
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Mon 3rd Whole School INSET Day – School Closed to Children for Staff Training 

    

    

Fri 21st Whole School Last day of term, school finishes at 1.30pm  

 
  



  



  



CLANDON SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 
Please ensure all items of clothing are named.  

 
Early Years and Key Stage One  

 
Clandon logo sweatshirt or cardigan* 

White polo shirt (optional) 
Black, grey or navy joggers, leggings or shorts  

Grey or white socks or tights 
Black trainers 

 
EYFS and KS1 children need a Clandon logo bookbag* and a named water bottle in school every day. 

 

KEY STAGE 2 – Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 
 

Clandon logo V-neck knit jumper or cardigan * 
White button-up shirt (long or short sleeved) or white polo shirt  

School tie * (optional) 
Plain grey trousers long or short, skirt or pinafore 

Light blue check summer dress or grey skirt, pinafore or shorts with white polo shirt 
Grey or white socks or tights Black shoes 

 
KS2 children need a small rucksack and a named water bottle in school every day. 

 

Black, closed, flat-soled shoes are suitable for school: open toe sandals, sling backs and trainers (unless for 
PE) are not suitable. 

 
Long hair must be tied back: to help prevent the spread of 

headlice. 
No jewellery to be worn to school: only small 

stud type earrings for pierced ears.  No earrings on 
PE days. 

PE all years (EYFS, KS1 and KS2) 
Clandon logo PE t-shirt * 
Navy blue or black shorts 

Plimsolls 

Blue tracksuit bottoms 
Blue tracksuit top 
Trainers 

(Clandon logo PE bag * available) 
 

FOREST SCHOOL 
Correct clothing is essential and needs to be appropriate for all weather conditions.  Tops and trousers must fully 

cover the skin to prevent nettle stings and other irritations, insect bites and ticks. 
 

WINTER 
Long trousers and long-sleeved top 
Wellingtons or sturdy walking boots 

Jumper or sweatshirt 
Waterproof coat and trousers 
Hat, gloves and thick socks 

Named water bottle 

SUMMER 
Long trousers and long-sleeved top (No shorts or t-
shirts) – in hot weather clothes can be lightweight 

but must fully cover the skin 
Trainers and long socks to cover lower leg 

Sun hat, sun cream and insect/tick repellent 
Named water bottle 

 


